
 

 

 

 

 

 

September 2020 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Girls PE Skorts 

 

It has come to our attention that some students’ skorts that they wear within their PE lessons are in 
need of replacement.  Some of the skorts are so short now that the actual skirt part rides up leaving 

just the shorts underneath on show.  Now that the new term is underway, it may be a good time to 

assess the length of your daughter’s skort and if necessary purchase a new one at your earliest 

convenience.  We have recently sourced a longer length skort, which is now available from the school 

shop.  

  

During the winter months we encourage the students to wear layers to ensure they are comfortable 

within their lessons.  With the current pandemic we are trying to deliver as many of our PE lessons 

outside to ensure the students are in the fresh air whilst exercising.  We have a wide variety of options 

for the students such as the Sackville leggings or tracksuit bottoms, if you are unable to get these then 

plain navy sports leggings or plain navy tracksuit bottoms are fine.  We also encourage students to 

wear the royal blue PE jumper or the navy blue sports hoody.  Again if you are unable to purchase 

these then a plain navy jumper is fine, however no logo’s are allowed.  Base layers are also fine during 
the colder months so long as they are plain navy or white and the polo shirt is still worn on top. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind you of the high standards we expect within our PE 

lessons, which the vast majority do uphold very well.  Students are expected to wear their white or 

navy collared polo shirt, navy skort or shorts, white socks and white or bright trainers (no black 

trainers are allowed).  It has come to our attention throughout the year that students are wearing their 

school shoes/trainers and their black school socks for their PE lessons.  This is not hygienic and can 

result in your daughter having wet and/or muddy feet for the rest of the day. 

 

The vast majority look incredibly smart within their PE lessons, taking part to the best of their ability 

and enjoying being physically active, which is so important in the current circumstances.  If you would 

like to discuss anything in relation to the above information then please do get in touch. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Mrs L Richards 

Curriculum Leader of Girls’ PE 

 

 


